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Dear CCCBSD Community, 

On behalf of the students, faculty, staff and Board of CCCBSD, we want to thank you for your ongoing support of our school 
and its programs. While the past few years have been challenging, we have faced them with strength, drive, optimism, and 
hope. We are moving forward with great positivity. 

In the early fall, we were honored to be nominated for a Greater Beverly Chamber of Commerce business award. Under the 
category of Educators, the school was one of three honorees who were recognized for “leading the efforts to educate our 
students beyond the physical walls of the school”. We are grateful for everything our staff has done to support our students. 
The award was accepted by our nursing team.

Community outings returned, allowing students and teachers to work on IEP objectives outside of the classroom. When 
transition-age students explore the local community, they practice skills from the classroom in more real-world settings. While 
this can look very different across classrooms, we celebrate the growing independence and opportunities our students enjoy 
when they connect with their community. 

During the 2021-2022 school year, five students graduated from the CCCBSD programs and began their journey into adulthood. 
We wish them the best of luck and look forward to seeing their future growth.  

Parent Infant Classes were once again held in-person. Bringing our youngest students and their families back into the classroom 
was met with great joy. Personal connections are critical for this group of learners. 

Our Miracle League program began again, with players and volunteers enjoying baseball on our rubberized field.  Open 
to children with a range of cognitive and physical abilities, players and buddies work together, giving players the ability to 
overcome obstacles. 

While the pandemic continues to affect the everyday lives of so many, we continue to put our students’ needs first and 
persevere through these challenges. These accomplishments are made possible with your support, and we are most grateful! 

With much appreciation,

The CCCBSD Administrative Team and Board of Trustees



Congratulations  
to our Graduates!

Faith, Francesca, Karina, 

Peter and Ryan



CORPORATIONS AND FOUNDATIONS

INDIVIDUALS

CCCBSD is sincerely grateful to all the very generous foundations and corporations listed below that have supported us this past year. 
We are truly honored by your generosity. 

CCCBSD is humbled by the continued support of our individual donors over the years. Your commitment to our mission is vital and 
your donation has made a lasting impression on our school.  

$10,000 - $50,000
Doris L. Benz Trust
George P. Bishop Foundation, Inc.
Institution for Savings
The Linn Foundation
The Peabody Foundation
Van Otterloo Family Foundation

$1,000 - $9,999
Boston Center for Blind Children
Burns & Levinson
Cape Ann Savings Bank
Cell Signaling Technology Corp  

Donations Comm.
Coast Maintenance
Fisher and Fuel Society of Beverly
GE Employees Good Neighbor Fund
Glovsky
James J. Welch & Co., Inc.
Kane’s Flower World
Massachusetts Charitable Mechanic Assoc.

Neal Rantoul Foundation
New England Biolabs, Inc.
New England Homes for the Deaf
NFS Leasing, Inc.
North Shore Bank
Peterman Architects, Inc.
Richard D. Wilson Community Response  

Gift Fund
Rogers Family Foundation
Salem Five Heritage Charitable Foundation
St. Mary’s Housing Corporation
The Peter and Elizabeth C. Tower Foundation
Travel Destinations Unlimited

$500 - $999
Agganis Construction
Amazon Smile
Amplified Insurance Partners
Bass River Lodge #141 I.O.O.F.
Blue Horizon

Brenner Facility Services
Bridgewell
Brown Smith Attorney’s at Law LLC
Doherty Cella Keane LLP
GJ Burns
Lamacchia Realty
New England Running Company
Odd Fellows of the North Shore
St. John’s Episcopal Parish
Sudbay Chevy Buick Cadillac GMC Inc.
Vertex Pharmaceuticals

$250 - $499
Allaracare
Jackson Lewis P.C.
Marblehead Bank
McLane Middleton Law Firm
Middleton Family Medicine
Northeast Arc
Scalli Murphy Law, P.C.
Shaws Give Back

Stop and Shop Community Bag Program
Temkin Financial Group
The Ipswich Center
Vadala Real Estate

$249 and Under
Battistelli Construction
Gallaudet University Regional Center MA
Gregg, Hunt, Ahern & Embry
Hackett Brothers Plumbing and Heating
Hayden Systems, Inc.
Landmark School
Massachusetts State Grange P of H
Melmark New England
Montserrat College of Art
The Danvers Law Office
The Law Office of Arthur P. Skarmeas, LLC
Tri-City Sales Inc.
Triple T Foundation
Whitney Brothers Oil
Willie Ross School for the Deaf

$10,000-$50,000
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Ingraham

$5,000-$9,999 
Anonymous 
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Kane
Mr. Glen MacLeod
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Marshall
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Nelson
Mr. David Rosenzweig and Mrs. Laura Wilson
Ms. Barbara Wiedenman

$2500-$4999
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Carlson
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Carlson
Mr. and Mrs. Len Femino
Mr. and Mrs. Don Greenough
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Hough
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Johnson
Ms. Ruth Karchenes
Mr. and Mrs. Darby Kopp
Mr. and Mrs. David Loring 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Maunus
The McGillivray Family
Mr. Bill Panzini

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Sutherland

$1000-$2499
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Agganis
Mr. and Mrs. Aaron Ashworth
Mr. and Mrs. David Carlson
Mrs. Tricia Casale 
Mr. and Mrs. David Clark
Mrs. Carol Dempsey
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Eng
Ms. Ellen Finneran
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Fusco
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hagopian

Mr. and Mrs. John Hall
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Harrington
Ms. Kristen Humber
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Jobski
Ms. Ellen Lane
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Loring
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Lynch
Ms. Jane McNally
Mr. and Mrs. Joel Monell
Mr. and Mrs. Emmanuel Peterson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Powers
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Price
Dr. Clare Rosen 



INDIVIDUALS (continued)

Mr. and Mrs. James Strawn
Dr. and Mrs. Iyue Sung
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Warner
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Wehmeyer
Mrs. Cyndi White

$500-$999
Mr. and Mrs. Diran Apelian
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Booth
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Buff
Mr. George Dhionis
Mr. Jim Doyle
Mr. Mark Doyle
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Gorton
Mr. and  Mrs. Alex Harrington
Ms. Deborah Kelly
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Lovasco
Ms. Patricia MacDonald
Mr. and Mrs. Erik Majeskey
Mr. and Mrs. Martin O’Toole
Richard Weiss and Barbara McLaughlin Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Shapiro
Mr. and Mrs. Jared Silverman
Mr. Richard Silverman & Ms. Kim Pederman
Mrs. Brooke Strawn
Mrs. Stefani Timmons
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Tremblay
Mrs. Rose-Marie Van Otterloo
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Walker
Dr. and Mrs. Michael Woods
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Yelle
	  

$250-$499
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Allen
Mr. Randolph Barton
Ms. Patricia Beckwith
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Collins 
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan Cox
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Davis
Mrs. Jean Downer
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Doyle
Ms. Janice Forsstrom
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Fox
Mr. and Mrs. Matt Franco
Mr. David Gardner
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Gately

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Gulati
Mrs. Laurie Hymanson
Mr. Samuel Ingraham
Ms. Nadine Johnson
Mrs. Ellen Kallman
Mr. and Mrs. John Kervin
Ms. Peggy Lee
Mrs. Marian McDonald
Mr. and Mrs. Aidan Murphy
Mrs. Dana Peterson
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Rich
Mr. Michael Schiraldi
Mr. Marshall Sterman
Mr. and Mrs. Allan Vaughan
Ms. Cecily Vaughan

$100-$249
Mr. and Mrs. Albert Adua
Mr. and Mrs. Francisco Alonso
Mr. Mark Asdoorian
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Backiel
Mrs. Lynne Batty
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Brandt
Mr. and Mrs. Neil Brody 
Mrs. Mallory Buff
Ms. Sharon Clark
Mr. Joe Cronin
Ms. Barbara Dean
Ms. Karen Devaney
Mr. and Mrs. Jeremiah Dolan
Mr. and Mrs. Sean Doyle
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Duchin
Ms. Lindsay Favazzo
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Fox
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Gabriel 
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Gambale
Mr. and Mrs. John Garofoli
Mr. Tim Goland
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Grzelecki
Ms. Joanne Harper
Mr. and Mrs. Edmund Hayes
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Hough
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Hymanson
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Kenney
Ms. Stephanie Kilcoyne
Mrs. Mia Klein 

Ms. Adrienne Koenig
Ms. Emily Lauria
Mr. Hailan Li
Mr. and Mrs. Lance Linke
Ms. Jo Anne Martin
Mr. and Mrs. John Mavretic
Ms. Marissa McCormack
Ms. Cathy McGloughlin 
Ms. Dakota McMahon
Ms. Jojaira Mendez
Ms. Barbara Nelson
Mr. Robert O’Keefe
Mr. and Mrs. Ben Orlando
Mr. and Mrs. Matt O’Toole
Mr. and Mrs. John O’Toole
Ms. Meagan Peterson
Mr. Dan Powell
Ms. Jean Marie Procious
Mr. Michael Redmond
Mr. and Mrs. John Sarafian
Mr. and Mrs. William Scanlon
Mr. and Mrs. John Shaffer
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Snider
Ms. Holly Snyder
Mrs. Anna Sorenson
Mr. John Stempeck
Ms. Jennifer Stewart
Ms. Jodi Thibeau
Mrs. Eileen Tran
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Vetras
Mr. Michael Vidoli
Mr. Chris Vitone
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Vitone
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Vitone
Mr. and Mrs. Wesley Wratchford
Mrs. Mary Wylie

Under $100 
Ms. Jennifer Allport-Anderson
Ms. Bre Austhof
Mr. Matthew Beagle
Mr. Robert Berman
Mr. Matthew Bouthillette
Ms. Jennifer Bray
Ms. Renee Brodeur
Ms. Carrie Cohen
Ms. Jennifer Connolly 

Ms. Jessica Connors
Ms. Elizabeth Costello
Ms. Jesse Craig
Ms. Josephine Currie
Ms. Janet Cyganski
Mr. and Mrs. William Delaney
Ms. Katie Dollard
Ms. Lauri Dyer
Ms. Catherine Fenollosa
Mr. and Mrs. John Glovsky
Ms. Helen Goldberg
Mrs. Sarah Harrington
Mr. Michael Harris
Ms. Gail Hayes
Mr. and Mrs. C.J. Hoglund
Mr. Steve Hunt
Ms. Dorothy Hutchinson
Mr. Robert Kendall
Mr. and Mrs. John Kohlhaas
Mr. and Mrs. Bradford Kunst
Ms. Mary Vitone Legere
Mr. Donald Mayberry
Ms. Victoria McGloughlin
Ms. Sandra McMahon
Ms. Maureen McNally
Ms. Carmela Mercier
Mr. Taylor Meserve
Mr. and Mrs. Merrill Mezikofsky
Mr. Michael Morgan
Ms. Samantha Oleary
Ms. Angela Ravesi
Ms. Margaret Ross
Mr. Tom Rossignoll
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Schwab
Ms. Lisa Scopa
Ms. Susan Siegel
Ms. Diane Gilliland Simon
Ms. Bonnie Teixeira
Ms. Jill Teixeira
Mr. Brian Tinger
Mr. and Mrs. David Vanassee
Ms. Shelia Vaudreuil
Mr. Nicholas Vitone
Ms. Eileen Vitone
Mr. and Mrs. Melvin Wheeler
Ms. Kate Wieneke
Mr. Richard Wilson
Ms. Tammy Wolf



REVENUE

•	CCCBSD is primarily funded by student tuition. The cities and 
towns where the CCCBSD students live pay the program tuition 
for each student. In the school year ending June 2022 tuition 
revenue was 84% of CCCBSD’s income (92% excluding EAASES 
Grant support).

•	Fortunately, CCCBSD has additional funding sources including 
other program revenue, rental property income, fundraising 
events, general donations, and grants.

•	Fundraising and grant revenue is vital to the school and helps pay 
for many special additional items such as building improvements 
or technology which are not covered by student tuition. These 
items help us provide our students with the richest educational 
experience possible!

EXPENSES

•	The Faculty and Staff make CCCBSD what it is! They are also the 
school’s largest expense, comprising 85% of the school’s budget 
in the school year ending June 2022.

•	 In 2022, with the support of the EAASES Workforce grant, 
CCCBSD increased staff wages by almost $800,000. The average 
salary increased 13%. This was crucial in helping CCCBSD recruit 
and retain dedicated staff in a competitive labor market. 

SUMMARY

With revenues of $9.87M and expenses of $9.75M we closed out 
the year with a $122K surplus. 

FINANCIALS

Tuition   84%

EAASES Grants  9%

Donations & Special Events 4%

Other Programs  4%

Investment, Rental  3% 
Income and Other 

Other   2% 

Legal, Insurance, Regulatory 2% 

Salaries, Benefits, Payroll Taxes 85%

Building Costs  6%

Supplies, Trainings,  5% 
Subscriptions and Vehicles  
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DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

OPTIONS TO DONATE

CCCBSD is a 501(c)(3) not-for-profit institution

•	Make a donation by check (payable to CCCBSD).

•	Use our secure online service to charge your donation to your credit card at cccbsd.org/donate.

•	Make a donation of stocks or securities. Please call the Development Office for more information.

•	Double your gift through your employer’s Matching Gift Program. Check with your Human Resources Department for guidelines.

•	Naming opportunities are available at various giving levels. (Pledges can be made and paid over 4 years).

•	For many alumni and friends of CCCBSD, a charitable bequest is the easiest and best way to make a gift to the school. Please 		
	 call the Development Office to discuss these options.

Fundraising at CCCBSD is made of several components and enables 
us to share the story of our students and our school. Each of these 
components is designed to raise funds for the ‘extras’ that are not 
included in our yearly budget. We are grateful for the support we 
receive from our donors. Also, please follow our stories and posts 
on our social media sites, which includes Facebook, Instagram, and 
LinkedIn. 

Our yearly fundraising opportunities include:

  • Annual Fund (November)

  • Annual Report (December)

  • Spring Soiree (April)

  • Lone Gull 10K Road Race (September)

  • Foundation (Grant) Support

To contact the Development Office, call 978-927-7070 x244 or email Jane McNally at janemcnally@cccbsd.org.

MONTHLY GIVING 
An Easy Way to Support Our Students!

You can make a difference every month! Go to cccbsd.org  
and click on the DONATE NOW button and choose an 
amount and frequency that fits best within your budget and 
goals. CCCBSD offers the opportunity to make contributions 
automatically through a credit card and every donation is 
tax-deductible.



Under the direction of Transition Services Coordinator, Alexandria 
Gullage, the CCCBSD Transition program has flourished over the 
past fiscal year. Students are given the opportunity to take part 
in a coordinated set of activities based on the student’s needs, 
taking into consideration the student’s strengths, preferences 
and interests. These can include; Instruction, related services, 
community experiences and development of employment.

Thanks to community collaborations, students have participated 
in vocational development at My Brothers Table, Beverly Boot 
Straps, Cape Ann Animal Aid, New England Homes for the Deaf, 
Orange Nail Studio, Stop & Shop, The Beverly Public Library and 
Hawthorne Hotel.

TRANSITION SERVICES

Building Tomorrow, Today.



OFFICERS, EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE, AND TRUSTEES FISCAL YEAR 2022

Anthony Fusco, President 
Partner/Attorney, Glovsky & Glovsky

David Carlson, Vice-President 
Investment Broker,  
UBS Financial Services

David Morency, Treasurer 
Vice President,  
The Druker Company, Ltd.

Robin Hough, Secretary  
Program Coordinator,  
Parent Infant Program

Erik Majeskey 
Alumnus

Scott Price 
Managing Director,  
First Republic Securities Company, LLC

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE AND OFFICERS

Dr. Mark Carlson 
President/Executive Director 
Alena McSweeney 
Chief Financial Officer 
Stefani Timmons 
Chief Operating Officer
Kristina Gulati 
Chief Program Officer 

Jessica Fox 
BSD Program Director 
Kristen Humber 
CCC Program Director
Robin Hough 
Program Coordinator,  
Parent-Infant/Toddler Program
 

Jocelyn Clark 
BSD Education Director
Rachel Barstow 
CCC Education Director
Jane McNally 
Director of Development

SENIOR STAFF

Jay Duchin 
Owner, Duchin Productions, Inc.
Leonard Femino 
Partner/Attorney, Alexander & Femino 
Thomas Gately 
Attorney, The Danvers Law Offices 
John Hall 
Retired, Salem Five Bank
Alex Harrington 
Attorney, Morrison Mahoney

Bill Harrington 
Owner, Coast Maintenance Supply
Dr. Timothy Hough 
Owner, Commonwealth Radiology
Jeff Kane 
Owner, Kane’s Flower World
Robert Maunus 
Retired, NE Biolabs
Joel Monell 
Retired Educator

Aidan Murphy 
Attorney, Scalli Murphy Law
Martin L. O’Toole 
Retired Teacher, Andover High School
Richard G. Powers 
Retired Insurance Agent

TRUSTEES



Event Sponsor: Institution for Savings 

Amplified Insurance Partners
Beverly Municipal Federal Credit Union
Brenner Facility Services
Cape Ann Savings Bank
Coast Maintenance
EBSCO
Mr. and Mrs. Len Femino
GJ Burns, CPA
Glovsky

Lucia and Don Greneough
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Harrington 
Kane’s Flower World
Lamacchia Realty
Marshall Roofing and Sheet Metal Co.
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Maunus
New England Homes for the Deaf
New England Running 

North Shore Bank
Salem Five Bank
Scalli Murphy Law, P.C. 
Sentinel Benefits Group
Sudbay Chevy Buick Cadillac GMC Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Tremblay
Vadala Real Estate
The Wiedenman Family

Agganis Construction
Blue Horizon
Bridgewell Inc
Burns and Levinson
Coast Maintenance
DF Clark
Doherty, Cella, Keane LLP
EBSCO
Glovsky
James J. Welch
Kanes Flower World
New England Homes for the Deaf
North Shore Bank
Peterman Architects

Risk Strategies Company
Salem Five

Individual Sponors 
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Carlson
Mr. and Mrs. Len Femino
Lucia and Don Greenough 
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Erik Majeskey
Ms. Jane McNally
Mr. Aiden Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Nelson
Mr. and Mrs. Martin O’Toole
Mr. David Rosenzweig & Ms. Laura Wilson

Dr. Clare Rosen
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Sutherland
Ms. Barbara Wiedenman 

Advertisements 
Allara Care
Brenner Facilities 
Brown-Smith Attorneys 
Duchin Productions
Galludet University Regional Center - East
Gregg, Hunt, Ahern & Embry
Hackett Brothers
Jackson Lewis 
Lamacchia Realty

Landmark School
Marblehead Bank
McLane Middleton Lawfirm
Middleton Family Medicine
Montserrat College of Art
Northeast Arc
Tri-City Sales
Willie Ross School for the Deaf

LONE GULL 2021 • OUR THANKS TO THE 2021 LONE GULL SPONSORS!		

Corporate Sponsors
Event Sponsors: Institution for Savings and Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Ingraham

SPRING SOIREE 2022 • OUR THANKS TO THE 2022 SOIREE SPONSORS!
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